
 

 

 
 

CITY COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 

DATE: January 2, 2024 

FROM: Jim Bolz, Director of Public Works 

AGENDA ITEM: Consideration and possible action on a Standard Utility Agreement with TXDOT 
for the relocation of Water and Sewer utilities for the I-35 expansion project, 
including the reimbursement of expenses and authorizing the City Manager to 
execute the agreement and all necessary documents. 

 
SUMMARY: 

 The proposed I-35 Project will necessitate the adjustment, removal, and relocation of the Water 
and Sewer Utilities as indicated in the following statement of work: The City of Sanger Water and 
Sewer Departments will relocate water and sewer lines that are in conflict of TXDOT construction 
from approximately STA 2519+17 to STA 2592+78, STA 2554+81, STA 2592+78, STA 2519+17 to 
STA 2583+90, STA 2519+17, STA 2555+31, STA 2627+04 to STA 2749+40, STA 2700+34, STA 
2627+04 to STA 2749+40, STA 2653+30 and STA 2688+36; and more specifically as shown in the 
Utility’s plans. 

 The State will participate in the costs of the adjustment, removal, and relocation of certain facilities 
to the extent as may be eligible for State and/or Federal participation. 

 The State, upon receipt of evidence it deems sufficient, acknowledges the Utility’s interest in certain 
lands and facilities that entitle it to reimbursement for the adjustment, removal, and relocation of 
certain of its facilities located upon the lands as indicated in the statement of work above. 

 The State will pay the Utility the cost incurred in adjustment, removal, and relocation of the Utility’s 
facilities up to the amount said costs may be eligible for State participation. 

 
 
 
FISCAL INFORMATION: 
Budgeted:  N/A   Amount:  N/A  GL Account:  N/A 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDED MOTION OR ACTION: 
Staff recommends approval 
 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

 TXDOT standard Utility Agreement 


